
Annual General meeting  
26 September 2019 
OLOL school hall 
 
Present: Monica Gilsenan, Clare Walsh, Jude Kent, Vicky Ryan, Valeria Rinaldi, Suzi Harnett, 
Kim Morris, Sara Gull, Fiona Stapleton, Clara Turner, Daniella Tarr, Manlui,  O’donnell, 
Patrick Allen, Amanda Campbell, Rasingita Pelpoi, Andrew Ross, Claire Cox 
Apologies: Annie Zanetti 
 
1. Chairs welcome and committee  introductions 
Approval of last minutes noted. 
no conflicts of interest. 
Andrew stated what the P.T.A’s  objectives are 
 
2. retiring committee noninations and seconds 
 
 
3. Head teachers update and welcome: 
Mr Cottle-  our spending plans for the future are to  add to the soft play in the playground  
so there is less tarmac and extend the outdoor classroom. Also to create  a reading area. A 
new piano, blinds for the year 2  the classrooms, and a sensory SEN room. The funds for a 
new stage were allocated  but the company  went bust  and are now looking for a new 
supplier. We would like to hand out ice lollies to all children at the end of sports days. It 
does not cost a lot but makes  the children very happy. This is what the P.T.A is all about Mr 
Cottle wanted to thank the parents for their  commitment 
 
 
4. treasurers report for the year ending 2018-19  £14,000 raised 
 
5. appointment of an independent examiner for the year ending 2018 
 
6. we need an accountant 
 
7. election of new committee members 
 
co-chair Annie Zenetti  seconded by Amanda 
co-Chair suzi seconded by treassa and Kim 
co tresuserer Rassi  seconded by Patric and Amanda 
co tresurer patric  seconded by Jude and Eddie 
co secretary  kim seconded by patric and Jude 
shadow roles 
amanda shadow chair seconded by Patric 
 
8. upcoming events 
 
9. next meeting Tuesday 15th October at the nightingale 
 



10. AOB 
a) This summer ball will be the last for clare and Jude they are looking for  shadows for this 
year to take over next year 2021 
b) Theresa bid an emotional farewell and gave thanks 
c) A point was raised about the  issue of corporate company workers who can work for the 
P.T.A  because it is a charity and the company will make a donation to the p.t.a  of £500 per 
person. so to ask parent who work for banks ect if their place of work do this 
 
• updated list of PTA Class Reps 19/20. Still a few gaps. 
• Nursery - 
• RM  - Daniella Tarr & Sara Gull 
• RFT  - Clara Turner & Grainne 
• IR - Rekha Butiya & Sarah Bracken 
• IDS - Simone Clark & Annabel Blakesley 
• 2L – Vicky Taylor & Victoria Lane 
• 2R – Heather McStay 
• 3C - Nicola Timmins 
• 3 - 
• 4B - Valeria Rinaldi & Joan Stears 
• 4M 
• 5F 
• 5D - Marcie 
• 6J - Clare Walsh & Natasha 
• 6M 
 
• Other 
• Summer ball – Clare Walsh & Jude Kent 
• Family Kitchen – Rebecca 
• IT – Marika 
• BBQ – Wayne 


